MEMO



DPW - Street/Solid Waste Division

To: Alderperson Board and Commission Members

From: Stacy Winkelman

Date: October 1, 2024

Subject: Garbage/Recycling Charges Removal Request

Background

St. Bernard's Church owns the property at 201 S. Montgomery and is asking that we remove the monthly charge of \$14.08 per month from their utility bill as they do not use the City pickup service. They use their private dumpster service that is provided to the church.

Budget Goal

Revenue Account #17-40-17-01 receives \$14.08/month = \$168.96/year for collection services.

Financial Impact

Revenue account will not receive \$168.96 annually for collection services.

Recommendation

Since the solid waste and recycling crew is not making weekly stops at this address, thus saving time and material costs, I am not opposed to removing the charges.

2024 Operational Goals

- 1. Proactively maintains and improves our parks and infrastructure in an effort to ensure quality, safety and compliance
- 2. Supports employee retention and growth, and also works to address critical staffing areas
- 3. Invests in the assessment, strategic planning and maintenance of our city buildings
- 4. Promotes and fosters innovative approaches for community development and growth
- 5. Maintains a safe and healthy community, and expands community education on safety and health

Stacy Winkelman

From:

Jeanne Wolf <jwolf@watertowncatholic.org>

Sent:

Monday, September 23, 2024 12:07 PM

To:

Stacy Winkelman

Subject:

Garbage Charge Removal

Hi Stacy,

Thank you for talking with me this morning.

St Bernard's owns the property located at 201 S. Montgomery Street. We do not utilize the city garbage and recycle collection. We utilize our property dumpsters. If possible, we would like this \$14,08 monthly garbage collection fee removed from our water bill.

Thank you,

Jeanne Wolf

Jeanne Wolf Director of Operations St. Therese of Lisieux Pastorate 114 S. Church Street Watertown, WI 53094 920-261-7273